

Brooks Fish and Game Association
Meeting Minutes
May 17th, 2022

Attendees: Jordan Johnson, Alisha Johnson, Dan Buell, John Neilson, Kevin Barath, Lester Janke, Rod Rosland, Sally Bartman, Brian Petersen

Jordan Johnson, President, called the meeting to order at 7:15pm

Jordan Johnson made a motion to approve the agenda, Lester seconded all approved.

Jordan Johnson made a motion to approve last months minutes, Lester Seconded all approved.

Treasurer- Brian Petersen,

Checking account - \$48,680

Contingency acct - \$10,037

Pheasant Festival Savings - \$160,385

Savings \$30,033

Brian Petersen made a motion to move \$10,000 from the contingency account to a GIC. Rod Rosland seconded and all approved.

Membership Chair-Brian Peers, absent

Trophy Chair- Rod Opperman, absent

Pheasant Festival Committee- Lester Janke,

Long Pump-

May 6th Lester watered the trees and hooked up a 2nd drip irrigation hose on the east side.

May 12th Watered trees on the east side with the drip irrigation.

-Lester ran a 2" old poly pipe and 2" flat hose to the west end. About ¼ of the trees on the west end doesn't get a good amount of water so this hookup is to manually water the ones getting missed.

- Lester figures there is an 82% survival rate for all the trees. Most of the Maples did not survive. Lester is going to replace the Maples with Crab Apple trees in September.

Potuik-

May 3rd- Lester met with the EID to go over the new supply ditch on the south side. Also checked the ditch in the NE corner and talked about the leaking ditch and how much water can flow.

Sproule-

April 21th- Lloyd Cook and Lester set up the drip irrigation on the tree plot.

April 28th- Finished setting up the drip irrigation, laid out weed barrier and marked on the hose where the trees were to be planted.

May 12th- Hauled equipment to the tree plot and laid out more tree barrier.

May 14th- Lester with the help of 40 volunteers from JBS Environmental, Brooks and area 4-H and BDFG Members.

May 15th- Trees were checked by Jon Neilson and Kevin Barath and watered once more.

Gun Show Committee- Dan Buell,

Hunter Education- Alisha Johnson,

-The Hunter Ed course has finished up for the year. There was a successful Field day that was opened up to anyone who completed the online course and wanted to experience the field day too.

Firearms Chair- Tom Anderson, absent

Rifle Range Chair-Dan Buell,

- The Firearms Marshall wants the approval of the County before awarding the range an approval.
- **Dan Buell made a motion to go ahead with the County Zone Application. Rod Rosland seconded and all approved.**
-

Awards night committee- Lester Janke,

-Awards Banquet is set for Feb 4, 2023 at the Tilley Hall.

Archery Chair- Chris Hermann, absent

Fishing Chair- Shaun Veroba, absent

Hunting Chair- Carson McCormick, absent

Public Relations Chair- Rod Opperman, absent

New Business

-The BFGA was asked if the club could take over the annual Kids Can Catch event. With the last minute nature it was decided that the club couldn't put on such a big event.

-CCFR National Range Day is June 4th. It was decided to not have an event but instead to encourage members to take a new person out to the range and teach them about guns and gun safety.

-Zone 1 meeting May 29th at the Lethbridge Range.

-Michaela Frey is interested in coming to a meeting in. Brian Petersen will reach out to her to set up a time.

Old Business

-Water rights at Potuik property

-LomgPump Access- ACA working on it.

-Membership fee increases

-Pheasant Survey Volunteers

-Inventory of assets

-Zone Casino funds

Motion to adjourn Meeting was Jordan Johnson and Lester Janke seconded. Meeting was adjourned at 8:30pm

Next meeting June 21, 2022.

